



Manurewa Healthy Start Incentives Pilot

Q & A
Why are you rewarding women to stop smoking?
Pregnant women are an urgent priority for smoking cessation efforts. Incentivising pregnant women according to the research is a potential, promising, effective strategy. Pharmacotherapy in terms of Nicotine Replacement Therapy has been shown to be safe in pregnancy but there have been mixed results regarding its efficacy. Behavioural treatment in terms of intensive ongoing support has been demonstrated to increase success rates but in pregnancy there has traditionally been a low uptake of services.

How do you know this will work?

Studies internationally have provided some evidence and there is a current randomised control trial led by the University of Auckland exploring different types of incentive for pregnant women. (Lumley et al (2004) Interventions for promoting smoking cessation during pregnancy. Cochrane Database of Systematic Reviews, Issue 4.)
What is the incentive? 
$300 worth of vouchers in total if Smokefree over 12 weeks for pregnant women.

$140 worth of vouchers in total if Smokefree over 12 weeks for whanau. 

Vouchers will be provided 1 week, 4 weeks, 8 weeks and 12 weeks after quit date if Smokefree There will be a choice of vouchers from phone credit to cinema tickets to grocery vouchers non redeemable for cash, tobacco or alcohol. 

Who can join?

Maaori or Pacific women in their first or second trimester with an address in Manurewa (see map) referred to the Smokefree Service. Close whaanau of the pregnant client can also join and will receive half the value.  

How will you know if they have smoked or not?

Smokefree status will be validated with a Carbon Monoxide monitor before enrolling and at weekly intervals to ensure accurate Smokefree status obtained. 
Will they also receive support?

Yes, clients will receive routine care from the Smokefree services i.e. Nicotine replacement and regular ongoing support, face to face or by phone encouraged to set a quit date and become completely Smokefree. 

Where is the money coming from?

The MOH’s recent Pathways to Smokefree Aotearoa 2025 Innovation Fund approved CM Health’s Smokefree Service’s proposal to pilot an incentive project for pregnant smoking women living in Manurewa starting August 2013 running to June 2014. 
Why Manurewa?

There is a particular focus on the Manurewa locality, due to its high proportion of Maaori and Pacific residents, high smoking prevalence and a relatively high rate of births. If the pilot is successful, it is hoped that funding can be sought to roll out wider. 

How many people are you hoping to enrol and for how long?
The pilot will last for 12 months and we’re hoping to enrol 30 people per month.
Who do I contact for more information?

Michelle Lee, Smokefree specialist, Living Smokefree Service, CMDHB. 

09 276 0044 ext 9723  021 807093 Michelle.lee@middlemore.co.nz
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